PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00617/OUT)

"Mr Mrs A Plumley" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 17/05/2011 12:58:55

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00617/OUT

Address:

Land South Of Blackwood Place And Molyneux Drive And North West Of Cotefield Farm Oxford Road Bodicote Oxfordshire

Proposal:

Outline application for residential development of 80 No. dwellings

Case Officer:

Caroline Roche

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Mr Mrs A Plumley

Address:

35 Blackwood Place

Bodicote

Oxfordshire

OX15 4BD

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

We strongly object to the proposed planning application on the following grounds:

Housing:  Bodicote/Banbury does not need an additional 80 houses. The proposed Bankside development will add a huge number of properties to the local housing stock. With the demise of local industry who are the proposed owners/tenants?  Presumably a large majority will be commuters creating still more traffic chaos on local roads.

Transport:  Bodicote comprises of narrow lanes within the village and small residential roads,  there will be additional traffic from the Bankside development with residents using the village as a 'short-cut'.  Oxford Road is often congested  from Bodicote fly-over to Sainsbury's traffic lights, again before any proposed development.  Access and parking at Banbury railway station is abismal. Are there plans to greatly improve the infrastructure to make it easier to travel to and from Banbury?  In reality, a roundabout on the Oxford Road, is not the answer to handling all the increased traffic.

NHS Facilities:  The Horton is a great hospital but is struggling to keep up with local demand and is always under pressure regarding ward/department closures.  Again causing more traffic as patients and families are forced to drive to Oxford for treatment.  What are the proposals to increase care locally for the planned addtional residents?

Environment:  The proposed area for development acts as a very attractive 'Welcome to Bodicote' as you enter the area from Adderbury, and it's wide reaching views are enjoyed by many.  If we do not start saying 'NO' to developers, we will be left with a continuous urban sprawl.  Because, as is always the way, once an area is developed, regardless of the number of houses in the original plan, it grows and grows.  Bankside is an obvious example.  If the developers are so keen to build, let them spend some of their huge profit on transforming brown field sites, leaving our agricultural fields, which are cheaper to develop, to provide food for the country and preserving our beautiful countryside and wildlife to be enjoyed by future generations. 
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